Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Please can you clarify what the monthly or yearly expenditure of staff at St. Peters housing office with regard to personal costs such phone bills, fuel and other publicly funded personal costs such as tea, coffee and biscuits. I would like this information broken down to represent a person by person basis also linked to pay scales. I understand that tea, coffee, etc, is probably attributed to the collective workforce but obviously phone bills and fuel are not. I would like this information month by month from 2008 to the present day. I am for this request not concerned with costs to the running of the building such as decorating costs etc but the personal costs of the individual employees.
ANSWER:  In 2012 all employees started to record mileage and other expense claims in our electronic system, previously to this all claims were made on paper and have since been shredded.  Employee data is on a yearly basis as the area is very small and if given monthly employees may be able to be identified. 
Also by providing individual employee pay scales, employees may be identified; therefore we can confirm that the grades range from scale 3 – 9.
Employees are not permitted to make private telephone calls on authority telephones.  Also the provision of refreshments is not provided by the authority but rather comes out of employees personal funds.
Below are the costs of mileage and car parking for individual employees. Please also note many visits to housing are in close proximity and therefore employees will walk rather than use a vehicle.  
	Mileage Costs

	Year

	Employee
	2012/13
	2013/14
	2014/15
	2015/16

	A 
	129.64
	65.99
	 
	 

	B 
	238.49
	 
	25.20
	2.70

	C 
	234.26
	58.44
	 
	 

	D 
	 
	145.80
	270.90
	400.50

	E 
	 
	 
	 
	175.95

	
	
	
	
	

	Car Parking Costs

	Year

	Employee
	2012/13
	2013/14
	2014/15
	2015/16

	A 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	B 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	C 
	28.00
	 
	 
	 

	D 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	E 
	 
	 
	 
	 


The Council does not hold information prior to 2012.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
I can confirm that we also hold employee information. However we are withholding that information since we consider that to be an absolute exemption under section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under section 17 of the Freedom of information Act 2000. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

